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Comments posted by Anne Andreassen  on January 31, 2025

The Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) has a mandate to protect the integrity of the ecosystem
for the existing and future residents of Nunavut. To assess the environmental and socio-economic
impacts of the project proposal, NIRB would like to hear your concerns, comments and suggestions
about the following project proposal application:

Indicate your concerns about the project proposal below:

 - Water quality
 - Terrain
 - Air quality
 - Wildlife and their habitat
 - Marine mammals and their habitat
 - Traditional uses of land
 - Inuit harvesting activities
 - Local development in the area
 - Tourism in the area
 - Human health issues
 - Fish and their habitat

Do you have any suggestions or recommendations for this application?
The community needs an in-person meeting about this proposal. 

Do you support the project proposal?: No


